Santaquin City Resolution 03-12-2021

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO PROVIDE OFFICIAL NOTICE TO
PAYSON CITY OF THE TERMINATION OF ITS INTERLOCAL COOPERATION
AGREEMENT FOR WASTE DISPOSAL SERVICES DATED NOVEMBER 17, 2010

WHEREAS, the City of Santaquin is a fourth class city in the State of Utah with the
responsibility of providing for the collection and proper disposal of its solid waste for its
residents; and

WHEREAS, Santaquin City has an existing Interlocal Cooperation Agreement with
Payson City for Waste Disposal Services; and

WHEREAS, in Resolution 03-11-2021, Santaquin City has elected to enter into an
agreement with Republic Services to change the disposal site of its solid waste to the
Bayview Landfill, thus saving the city approximately $28,000 annually for the duration of the
agreement; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to the Interlocal Cooperation Agreement with Payson City for
Waste Disposal Services, Notice of Termination is required ninety (90) days before the
anniversary date (July 1st) of the Agreement, thus necessitating a special meeting to
approve said notice to meet this time requirement;

NOW THEREFORE, be it resolved by the City Council of Santaquin City to authorize
the Mayor to provide official notice to Payson City of the Termination of its Interlocal
Cooperation Agreement for Waste Disposal Services Dated November 17, 2010 with the
attached letter.

ADOPTED AND PASSED by the City Council of Santaquin City, Utah, this 30t day of
March 2021.

SANTAQUIN CITY Attest:

Kirk F. Hunsaker, Mayor K. Aaron Shirley, City Recorder
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March 30,2021

David Tuckett, City Manager
Kim Holindrake, City Recorder
Payson City

439 West Utah Avenue
Payson, Utah 84651

Re: Notice of Termination — Interlocal
Cooperation Agreement for Waste
Disposal Services — November 17, 2010

Mr. Tucket & Ms. Holindrake,

Please accept this letter as an official Notification of Termination of the Payson-Santaquin
Interlocal Cooperation Agreement for Waste Disposal Services dated November 17, 2010,
Pursuant to Section 3 of said agreement, this notice must be delivered no later than 90 days prior
to the agreement’s anniversary date, which occurs annually on July 1**. Santaquin City will
continue to operate under the terms of said agreement through June 30, 2021

We want to thank the City of Payson for the service provided to our community over the past

eleven years.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kirk F. Hunsaker
Santaquin City Mayor



